
 

 

                              
 Important Notice   

79th Street Transverse Road 
                       in Central Park  
 
Manhattan                                      Community Boards No’s. 7 and 8                                    February 2011 
 
During the early morning of Saturday, March 5th the New York City Department of 
Transportation Division of Bridges will perform a regularly scheduled inspection of the 79th 
Street Transverse Road in Central Park. This inspection requires a complete closure of the 
roadway, which will take place between 12:01 a.m. until 6:00 a.m. During this time only 
emergency vehicles will be allowed to use the 79th Street Transverse Road. Variable Message 
Boards, stationed at East 79th Street and Fifth Avenue and West 81st Street at Central Park West, 
will alert motorists of the closing. 
 

As an alternative motorists may use 
the 65th Street Transverse Road or 

Central Park South 
 

Full Closure  
79th Street Transverse Road  

 
Saturday, March 5th 

12:01 a.m. – 6:00 a.m. 
 
 
Director of Community Affairs Fred Herschkowitz is available to provide information about this 
project at 212-839-6307 or fherschkowitz@dot.nyc.gov. For all NYC non-emergency services, 
including inquires regarding NYCDOT construction projects, dial 311. Be prepared to give your 
name, the borough of the project, and a return phone number. 
                                             
 
 
 

 


